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SNOW REMOVAL CREWS:  Weõre looking for people to help with 
snow removal.   If you are willing to be part of this group and/or 
have some equipment that could be used to clear snow, call the 
parish office (812 -963-3273) or (812-499-9074).  Weõll get a list 
together and then, when we know it might snow, we can call 
folks and coordinate our snow removal efforts.  Every little bit 
helps!  

Dear friends,  
       Sometimes weõd like to think that we can live in our own little world  and 
not be affected by anything that happens in the rest of the world.  But the truth 
is that everything is connected to everything else in the world.  John Muir, the 
American naturalist once said  òwhen we 
try to pick out anything by itself, we 
find it hitched to everything else in the 
Universe.ó   St. Paul  said pretty much 

the same thing when he used the image of the body 
to talk about the people of God.  òWhen a part of the 
body hurts, the whole body hurts.ó   
      Those who have been preparing for our mission 
trips to Haiti this spring know how true this is as well.  Both trips have been cancelled be-
cause of unrest in the Haiti.  The unrest in Haiti is connected to the unrest in Venezuela.  
Howõs that?  Well, Venezuela is one of the top producers of gasoline and Haiti getõs most of 
their gasoline from there.  With unrest there, less gasoline is being shipped and so supplies of 
fuel oil in Haiti have been reduced considerably.  Now countries throughout the world are 
taking sides over the leadership in Venezuela leading to all kinds of posturing and lots of 
words about whoõs on the right side.  But the truth is that the real losers, once again, are the 
poor and the marginalized in Haiti and Venezuela, those who have little control over their 
lives.  We may not have given much thought to what is happening in Venezuela, but now we 
know that it is having a direct impact on the folks we know and care about it Haiti.    And we 
are all connected.  When a part of the body hurts, we all hurt.  

ssssssssssssssssssssssssss 

    Thanks to all those who have agreed to be part of our mowing crews.  Weõve had several 
new people sign up to help this year but there is always room for more.  Call the parish office 
(812-963-3273) or Mark Schmitt (812-963-9186)  the coordinator of our 
lawn mowing crews.  Not only can you help the parish save money, but 
you can also help in keeping our parish grounds looking nice.  And, itõs 
great way to get some exercise!  This week we sent the mowing sched-
ules out to all the folks on the mowing crews.  I really appreciate eve-
ryoneõs willingness to help keep our parish campus looking good 
throughout the mowing season.   
        You can help our mowing crews by removing any decorations around your cemetery 
tombstones that might get in the way of our lawn mowing crews.    Remember that flowers 
and plaques  must be attached securely to the tombstone or flower vases. Just this past 
week, six different bunches of flowers came lose from different tombstones and were lying 
along the stone wall on the north side of the cemetery.  This is the reason our cemetery 
board has encouraged people not to put saddle bouquets on their tombstone because they 
can become so easily dislodged.  Remember too, that shepherdõs crooks, statues, balloons, 
and the like are not permitted as they are a hazard to our mowing crews.   

ssssssssssssssssssssssssss 

      This coming Thursday is the Feast of St. Isidore, the Patron Saint of Farmers.  In the an-
cient tradition of our church, springtime has been a time to prayer for farmers and all those 
involved in planting and growing our food.  There was a time when our parish was primarily a 

rural parish with most of its members living and working on 
farms.  Now we have only a few people who are still in-
volved in farming.  But we are all still connected to the land 
and we need to live in harmony with the world around us.  
We need to once again know and understand who we are as 
a people of God. We need to learn again how to share and 
sustain the common goods of Creation. Besides planting in 
the good earth, seeds cannot grow without fresh water. The 
cycle of rain blesses us, and water stored in the ground is 

our true treasure. Let us seek Godõs guidance in finding ways to better utilize seeds and wa-
ter so that farming can become more sustainable for all who find their vocation on the land.  
        May God bless the waters of this earth. Let them fall again from the sky at the proper 
times so that our gardens and fields may yield abundantly, and all growing things may thrive. 
Bless also the seeds, pregnant with life. They show us the Easter mystery of new life coming 
from death and burial. May they burst forth soon with verdant growth from earth, rain and 
sun.                                           ssssssssssssssssssssssssss 

     As we plan ahead, please be sure to mark your calendar for our 
Lenten Penance Services on Wednesday, April 10 at 7 pm and Friday, 
April 12th at 11 am.  In keeping with another ancient Lenten tradition, 
we will be using some reflections of the Stations of the Cross for an ex-
amination of conscience.  Please come and pray with us as we ask for-
giveness for our sins and the sins of our world.  
                               Leaning into the journey of life   

    Fr. Gene Schroeder    



  
SATURDAY, MARCH 30 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
5:00 PM MASS Gary Alan 
Behrens, Jim Blanford, Sam 
Featherstone, Rosina Scholau 
(1868), Joan Will (1869), Infant 
Salzmann(1874), Leo Bender 
(1891), Rose Kraft (1955), Carl 
Elpers (1967), Jeanette (2001) & 
Orville Hall  

SUNDAY, MARCH 31 
FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

8:00 AM MASS  Amy Hall Benette, Mildred òMidgeó Voegel, 
Alli Mehringer, Clarence and Mildred Rexing 
10:30 AM MASS  Bubba Jochum, Ted Kares, Hnery & Gene-
vieve Kares, Henriella Montgomery, Caroline Goebel 
(1950), Mary Alsop (1965), John (1993) & Leota Effing 
(1993) 

 MONDAY, APRIL 1 
LENTEN WEEKDAY 

6:30 PM MASS  Henry Hoefling (1889), Josephina Adler 
(1904), Josephine Niemeier (1974), Patricia Kissel (1974), 
Francis Kormeling (1982), Janice Kempf (2017)   

  TUESDAY, APRIL 2 
SAINT FRANCIS OF PAOLA 

7:30 AM MASS  Otilla Baehl 91964), Leo Hillenbrand (1975)  
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 3 

LENTEN WEEKDAY 
11:00 AM MASS AT PARKVIEW CARE CENTER Francis Rex-
ing (1858), Paul Will (1875), Verena Mayor (1918), Janet 
Englert (1972), Sean Witsoe (2010), Wilbur Fehrenbacher 
(2015) 

THURSDAY, APRIL 4 
SAINT ISIDORE 

NO MASS  Valentine Meyer (1881), Herman Hassing (1889), 
Van Thomas (1953) 

FRIDAY, APRIL 5 
SAINT VINCENT FERRER 

7:30 AM MASS Jeanette Jarboe, Theresa Beckerle (1877), 
Bernard Urich (1887), Henry Will, Sr. (1890), Elisabeth 
Muss (1905), Josephina Goebel (1969), Elizabeth Williams 
(1996), Rosemary Hollingsworth (2015) 

SATURDAY, APRIL 6 
FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

5:00 PM MASS Bettye & Boobie Maurer, Kenny Maurer, 
Rose Loehrlein, Joseph Foerstel (1884), Sebastian Weiss 
91923), Andrew Martin (1965), Joyce Smith (1983), Dolores 
(2009) & Jim Niemeier, Allen Hartweck (2013)  

SUNDAY, APRIL 7 
FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT 

8:00 AM MASS  Mark Folz, Jerry Krack, Wilma & Ray 
Voelker, Stanley Harpenau, 
Carolyn Brannon, Gus & 
Verena Bender, Jim & 
Dolores Niemeier, Law-
rence & Elizabeth Luigs 
10:30 AM MASS  Charles 
Altman, Infant Schmitt 
91872), Francis Weiss 
(1880), Maria Rexing 
(1915), Joseph Sudholt 
(2010), Mary (2013) and 
T.P. Lewis, Bob McIntosh 
(2017) 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THOSE WHO HAVE 
BEEN IN THE HOSPITAL AND NURSING HOMES 

RIVER POINTE:  Barbara Shurtleff  
PARK TERRACE VILLAGE:  Mark Fleeger                                 

PINE HAVEN:  Harold Niemeier, Ruth Rice   
HERITAGE CENTER:  Jean Johnson, Brenda Koester                 
HOLIDAY VILLAGE:  Anita Rexing,  
                   Bud & Sharon Werner, Bettye Logel  
SOLARBRON POINTE: Margaret Kafel  
CYPRUS REHABILITATION CENTER (NEWBURGH):  
                   Larry Hoefling,  Steve Hasselbrinck  

NORTH PARK NURSING CENTER:  Carl Kempf 
WOODLANDS (NEWBURGH):  Richard Torres  

Mar. 31:  Sr. Bridget Arnold, Bruce Woodward 
Apr. 1:  April Condi, Jennifer DeLutri,  
 Kevin Pennington, Samuel Wortman 
Apr. 2:   Ryan Fehrenbacher, Zachary Goedde,  
 Mmekan Ntewo, Michele Reffett  
Apr. 3:  Jordan Elpers, Luke Fehrenbacher, Michael Jung,  
 Ronald Orth, Katherine Roemke 
Apr. 4:  Debra Daugherty, Linda Englert, Jennifer Fehrenbacher,  
 Ashley Gaiser, Susan Helmer 
Apr. 5:  Henry Fehrenbacher, Jim Happe, Clarence Keller,  
 James Raben, Andrew Rokosz, Luke Willis 
Apr. 6:  Andy Jarboe, Kay Moutoux, Theresa Roberts,  
 Darlene Straub 
Apr. 4:  Fred & Judy Gries 
Apr. 6:  Eric & Lisa Douglas, Dustin & Nicole Paul 

STEWARDSHIP:  The Lordõs Way 

The stewardship message in the parable of the Prodi-
gal Son is that it is never too late to become a good 

steward.  Blessed is the elder brother who had been a 
good steward all along, but blessed, too, is the prodigal 
who had to lose all he had in order to understand the 

value of what heôd been given. 
MARCH 24, 2019    $     13,229.60  
MARCH 30, 2019 Auto Draft Collection $       2,105.00 
WEEKLY BUDGET   $     20,800.00  
TOTAL INCOME TO DATE  $   750,557.25 
BUDGET TO DATE   $   809,250.00 
CHILDRENS COLLECTION  $            22.34 

YOUNG STEWARDS WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE COLLECTION LAST WEEK: 
Emily & Logan Daugherty, Avery Frankenberger, Chase, Jacie & Troy Gerteisen, 
Allison, Kaitlyn & Samantha Gibbs, Brooklyn & Leann Helmer, Braydn & Briley Jones, 
Madelynn Manger, Chad Martin, Beatrice, Paul & Peter Reckelhoff, Lauren Voelker, 
Taylor Vogt  

MISSION OUTREACH 
HAITI COLLECTION   $            30.00 
HAITI HIGHER EDUCATION FUND  $          200.00 

 

 EASTER FLOWER MEMORIALS    
Once again this year we are inviting you to remember 
your loved ones at Easter time by contributing toward 
our Easter Flower Memorial Fund.  Please send your 
contribution along with the names you want to remem-
ber to the parish office (through the collection or 
through the mail) by April 14th. The names will be pub-

lished in the Easter Bulletin.    



LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE 
(EM=Eucharistic Minister, S=Servers, L=Lector, GB=Gift Bearers) 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY, APRIL 6 & 7 
5:00 PM (EM) Bob & Mary Kay Fehrenbacher, Donna Niemeier, Eric & 
Karen McDonald; (L) Jan Hermann; (S) Patrick McDonald; (GB) Fred & 
Judy Gries 
8:00 AM  (EM) Chick Duncan, Bryan & Ann Craney, Marcia Frey, Terry 
Drone; (L) Chick Duncan; (S) Ben Gries, Ian Simmons; (GB) Dan & Mary 
Ruth Lasher 
10:30 AM  (EM) Diane Bassemier, Darlene Appler, Danielle Schmitt, 
Tricia Gerteisen, Doris Taylor; (L) Shane Wessel; (S) Michael & Gabe 
Jung; (GB) Joyce & Glenn Lewis 

MONDAY:   7 am-6:30 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
TUESDAY:  6 pm SPRED Catechists 
 7 pm Choir Practice 
WEDNESDAY:  11 am St. Joe School Lunch & Learn 
 6 pm Bible Study  
 6:30 pm  Just Faith  
THURSDAY:  6:30 pm First Communion Prayer Service 
FRIDAY: NOON Senior Citizens Gathering 
SATURDAY:  4-4:30 pm Sacrament of Reconciliation  
SATURDAY & SUNDAY:  Haiti Mission & Food Pantry Collections 
SUNDAY (4/7): 9:00 am Family Religion Class & RCIA 

SCRIP SELLERS SCHEDULE: 
APRIL 6 & 7: 

Apr. 6, 5 pm:  Autumn Link  
Apr. 7, 8 am:  Paula Baehl  

Apr. 7, 10:30 am:  Mandy Elpers  

For Scrip questions, please contact Paula 
Baehl (pbaehl@yahoo.com) 812-598-9056  

 

This week we continue sharing Open Wide Our Hearts: The Enduring 
Call to Love - A Pastoral Letter Against  Racism  

       ñA change of heart,ó the Pontifical Commission on Jus-
tice and Peace points out, òcannot occur 
without strengthening spiritual convic-
tions regarding respect for other races 
and ethnic groups.ó We must, therefore, 
form the consciences of our people, es-
pecially the young, òby clearly present-
ing the entire Christian doctrine on this 
subject. [We] particularly [ask] pastors, 
preachers, teachers and catechists to explain the true teach-
ing of Scripture and Tradition about the origin of all people in 
God, their final common destiny in the Kingdom of God, the 
value of the precept of fraternal love, and the total incompati-
bility between racist exclusivism and the universal calling of 
all to the same salvation in Jesus Christ.ó  
        Here we call on our religious education programs, Catho-
lic schools, and Catholic publishing companies to develop cur-
ricula relating to racism and reconciliation. Our campus minis-

ters should plan young adult reflections 
and discussions that strive to build path-
ways toward racial equality and healing. 
We can also learn from the example of 
those young people who rise above racist 
attitudes and model respect. We also 
charge our seminaries, deacon formation 
programs, houses of formation, and all 
our educational institutions to break any 

silence around the issue of racism, to find new and creative 
ways to raise awareness, analyze curricula, and to teach the 
virtues of fraternal charity.  
       Our individual efforts to encounter, grow, and witness, to 
change our hearts about racism, must also find their way into 
our families. We urge each person to consider the dignity of 
others in the face of jokes, conversations, and complaints mo-
tivated by racial prejudice. We can provide experiences for 
children that expose them to different cultures and peoples. 
We can also draw upon the incredible diversity of the Church 
worldwide in providing education within the family and make 
it clear that God dwells in the equal dignity of each person. 
We ask all the faithful to consider ways in which they and their 
families can encounter, grow, and witness through an under-
standing and commitment to these values today. In turn, we 
pledge to provide tools and resources to facilitate those ef-

forts . 
WORKING IN OUR CHURCHES  

      Of course, racism will not end overnight. Still, we pledge 
these actions and hope that more actions will follow. We in-
struct our priests, deacons, religious brothers and sisters, lay 
leaders, our parish staffs, and all the faithful to endeavor to 
be missionary disciples carrying forth the message of fraternal 

charity and human dignity. We ask them 
to fight the evil of racism by educating 
themselves, reflecting on their personal 
thoughts and actions, listening to the 
experience of those who have been 
affected by racism, and by developing 
and supporting programs that help re-
pair the damages caused by racial dis-

crimination. We need to continue to educate ourselves and our 
people about the great cultural diversity within our Church.  

(to be continued)  

ENJOY A FISH DINNER DURING LENT 
St. Benedict ñFridays in Lent 

 St. John NewburghñFridays in Lent 
St. James ñ April 5 

Holy RedeemerñApril 12 
St. Wendel Knights of St. JohnñApril 12 

St. PhilipñApril 12 

      Join us as we support our college stu-
dents by preparing a care package for them 
for semester exams.  College care packages 
will be available in church Saturday/Sunday, 
March 23-24 for pick up.  Please return the 
care packages no later than Sunday, April 14. 
Thank you for your continued support of this 
project.  Please keep all of our college youth 
in your prayers through their final exams and 

the end of their school year . 

MARCH MATER DIE TRADITION WINNERS: $10,000ñJon & 
Elizabeth Behrens, $1,500ñKen Hartz, $1,000ñDebbie Schenk, 
$500ñRonald Hurt, Sr. 
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